Kampuchean

telegram to
the CPML

Dear Comrades,

- We have received with great pleasure
your warm message of congratulations
on the occasion of the 18th Anniversary
of the Founding of the Communist
Party of Kampuchea. Your message
was highly appreciated by the Com-
munist Party of Kampuchea and the
Kampuchean people. This is a great
encouragement to our Party and peo-
ple in their present revolutionary tasks.
On behalf of the Central Committee of
the Communist Party of Kampuches
and the Kampuchean people, we would
like to express to you our warm and-
sincere thanks.

We would like to take this opportu-
nity to express our appreciation for
your activities in supperting our peo-
ple’s just struggle. This is a concrete
contribution to the strengthening and
development - of the revolutionary
friendship and solidarity between our
two Parties and peoples. ;

At present, the Vietnamese are still
repeatedly pursuing their acts of aggres-
sion against Democratic Kampuchea,
and they are mobilizing their forces and
getting ready to Iaunch another large- -
scale attack of invasion and aggression
against Democratic Kampuchea in this
dry season. The Soviet expansionist big
power is also going all out to increase
huge quantities of war materials and
several thousands of their advisors for
Vietnam.

But our people and Revolutionary
Army of Kampuchea, who are always
holding aloft their revolutionary vigi-
lance, will crush the acts of aggression
of the Vietnamese and their masters, the
Soviet expansionist big power, and in-
flict on them heavier and more igno-

" minious defeats.

In return, we would like to wish you
victories in your revolutionary cause.

Warmest revolutionary

greetings,

The Committee for relations
with foreigners of the

Central Committee of the
Communist Party of Kampuchea
Phnom Penh, Oct. 27, 1978



